
               OPEN LETTER
          Public Record Request 
Kristin Gray
Kristin.Gray@myflfamilies.com

Anissa Southall
Anissa.Southall@myflfamilies.com

September 10, 2019

Ref: Public Record Request / WFTV Investigative Report

Dear Kristin & Anissa:

First, we (VolusiaExposed.Com) wish to thank both of you for your past assistance in obtaining 
records. 

As you may recall, our organization has published over thirty (30) articles regarding the arrest, 
conviction and sentencing of investigative reporter Dana Delaney Loyd. 
http://volusiaexposed.com/highprofile/danaloydexpose.html

In August 2015, the Brevard County Sheriff’s Office arrested Loyd under the criminal charge of 
making a false report to the Florida Abuse Hotline.

During Loyd’s March 2017 trial, two FORMER DCF employees (child protective investigators) 
testified as witnesses for the State prosecutor. They were:

1. O’Neil Brooks

2. Debra Christiansen

Our publication (VolusiaExposed.Com) is aware of WFTV -  Channel 9 News’ - March 1, 2017 
investigative report (see below web link).
https://www.wftv.com/news/9-investigates/9-investigates-dcf-caseworkers-accused-of-falsifying-
records/498567274

According to the above listed investigative report, your agency (DCF) determined that hundreds of 
DCF child protective investigators had falsified records.

In support of our continuing coverage of the Loyd matter, we submit this public record request (PRR), 
inquiring whether former CPIs Brooks or Christiansen were inclusive to those DCF employees that 
had, or were suspected of, falsifying official DCF records. 

https://www.wftv.com/news/9-investigates/9-investigates-dcf-caseworkers-accused-of-falsifying-records/498567274
https://www.wftv.com/news/9-investigates/9-investigates-dcf-caseworkers-accused-of-falsifying-records/498567274
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mailto:Kristin.Gray@myflfamilies.com


We suspect that these requested public records, if available, would be stored within the 250 
investigative reports (as identified within the WFTV article), or within the employees’ disciplinary / 
personnel files. 

Please use our below email address as our point of contact, and advise us in advance of any costs that 
are associated with our request for public records. 

Regards,

VolusiaExposed.Com
volusiaexposed@cfl.rr.com

bcc – several 
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